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Mr. Chairperson, 

My delegation takes this opportunity to compliment His Excellency Mr. Milos Alcalay, 

Ambassador of Venezuela, for his assumption as Chairperson of this Committee and to 

extend our congratulations to the other new members of the Bureau. 

We would also like to warmly welcome the In



outreach and quality of the UN Radio’s Portuguese-language programme, the Lusophone 

Community is better aware of the Organizations’ role in today’s world. 

Portugal is particularly satisfied with the agreements established between UN Radio and 

RDP, the Portuguese public broadcasting radio, which reaches as far as East Timor, Kosovo, 

Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Guinea-Bissau, Cape Verde, São Tomé e Príncipe and South 

Africa. 

We are strongly convinced that the demands and working responsibilities of the Portuguese-

language programme to cover all UN objectives in those, and other areas, requires the 

strengthening of the capacities of this service. 

The Portuguese-language programme is the only non-official language service that strives, 

today, to offer an amount of work equal to that produced by the six official languages in the 

UN Radio. Such task is performed today by one single producer, Mr. João Lins de 

Albuquerque, whose tireless efforts towards meeting the goals of the United Nations in the 

complex field of public information is highly commended by us. 

Mr. Chai



Thank you, Mr. Chairperson. 
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